
NOTICE OF INTENT FOR A MINOR AMENDMENT TO THE SYSTEM DEVELOPMENT FEE INFRASTRUCTURE 
IMPROVEMENTS PLAN (IIP) 

Pursuant to A.R.S § 9-463.05, public notice is hereby given that the Gilbert Town Council will consider a 
minor amendment to the Infrastructure Improvements Plan (IIP) of the System Development Fee study. 
The proposed amendment would change CIP project WA0810 from site 20B Well Development to site 
35 Well Development and CIP project WA1626 from site 35 Well Facility Development to Site 45 Well 
Development. TS1946 Cooper and Velero Signal will be replaced with TS1978 Wade and Ray Signal. 
TS1965 Rochester and Williams Field Signal will be replaced with TS1979 Baseline and Kiowa Signal. 
These changes will not affect the level of service or the budget, and the System Development Fees will 
not change. The only change is the location for the projects. The IIP amendment will be considered at 
the Town Council meeting to be held on Tuesday, December 17, 2024, at 6:30 pm in the Council 
Chambers at Town Hall, 50 E. Civic Center Dr. Gilbert, AZ 85296.  

 

 

Posted November 14, 2024 

Proejct Number Location Project Number Location
WA0810 20B Well Development WA0810 35 Well Development
WA1626 35 Well Facility Development WA1626 45 Well Development
TS1946 Cooper and Velero Signal TS1978 Wade and Ray Signal
TS1965 Rochester and Williams Field Signal TS1979 Baseline and Kiowa Signal
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